A MEETING OF THE BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS & SAFETY OF THE CIVIL CITY OF NEW ALBANY, INDIANA, WILL BE HELD IN THE THIRD FLOOR ASSEMBLY ROOM AT THE CITY/COUNTY BUILDING ON TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 29, 2016 AT 10:00 A.M.

PRESENT: Warren V. Nash, president, Mickey Thompson, member and Cheryl Cotner-Bailey, member.
OTHERS PRESENT: Assistant Police Chief Fudge, Police Chief Bailey, Fire Chief Juliot, Fire Marshal Koehler, Dave Duggins, David Hall, Sidney Main, Jessica Campbell, Bryan Slade, Courtney Lewis, Alicia Meredith, Tonya Fischer, Larry Summers, Sandy Boofter and Mindy Milburn
CALL TO ORDER:

Mr. Nash called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:

NEW BUSINESS:
1. Kenneth Witt for Mobilitie re: Install a utility pole for cell antenna in right-of-way. 
Mr. Witt presented the board with a map of the work that is going to be done explained that they are applying for a permit to put a cell phone pole in the right-of-way. Said map is on file with the City Clerk’s office. He stated that it is a 120’ pole with an antenna for wireless phone and internet connectivity. 
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey asked where this would be installed

Mr. Thompson explained that it is going to be out by IUS on Grantline Road. 
Mr. Thompson stated that he received the maps earlier after talking with Mr. Witt on the phone but the rest of the board members just received them yesterday. 

Mr. Nash asked about their schedule.
Mr. Witt stated that they will be at the mercy of the city but would like to get started as soon as possible. 
Mr. Nash stated that they would like to have time to review this and then Mr. Summers will get back with him. 
Mr. Nash 

Mr. Thompson moved to take it under advisement, Mrs. Cotner-Bailey second, motion carries. 

2. Steven Oaks with All Terrain Paving re: Street cut on Grantline Rd. for assisted living        housing 
Mr. Oaks updated the board on the force main project on Grantline Road. He explained that they will be building it across the road to the new senior living center and they have executed a contract with the general contractor. He stated that they are still in the planning and coordination phase so right now they do not have a definite time frame but they will come back to the board when they confirm a date. 
Mr. Nash asked if they were going to do one lane at a time. 

Mr. Oaks replied yes. 
COMMUNICATIONS – PUBLIC:
Rob Philpot, Vectren, presented cut request for 1329 Beechwood Avenue (service renewal) – sidewalk cut, 1004 Castlewood (service renewal) – sidewalk cut, and 875 Central Court – Street cut

Mr. Thompson moved to approve, Mrs. Cotner-Bailey second, motion carries. 
June Tune asked about what is going on with 8th Street and explained that he spoke with Mr. Thompson and the Mayor and it was supposed to be open on the 21st. He stated that it is really hurting his business because his customers don’t know if he is open or not and his vendors and wreckers are unable to access his property. He asked the board for any help they could give him to alleviate this issue because he is losing business and it is making it hard for him to stay open.  

Mr. Summers stated that they have given them until Thursday to complete the work. 
Mr. Tune stated that he never sees the guy’s working and he doesn’t understand why they can’t move the barricades/signs back when they aren’t working. 
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey asked if they are on schedule for sure for Thursday. 
Mr. Summers stated that he does go by there often to try to motivate them and he will stop by today to make sure they are on schedule. 

Mrs. Cotner-Bailey asked if they could put up signs directing the public to his business. 
Mr. Thompson stated that they can make them open it in the afternoons as soon as they leave the site. He explained that they lifts are out of the way so they are at the point that they could do that. 
Paige Thomas, IN-AWC, presented the board with work scheduled for next week and stated that on Monday they will replace a hydrant at 1529 Charlestown Road which will require a 4X4 sidewalk and 4X8 street cut, Wednesday they will replace a hydrant at 1301 Chartres - 4x8 street cut, and on December 12 they will replace a water line valve at 302 Cherry Street – 5X6 street cut. 

Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries. 
OLD BUSINESS:
1. Larry Summers re: EnviroForensics cut in West Street

Mr. Thompson stated that he went out and looked at the area and explained to them that the city wants the section repaved from curb to curb when they are done. He stated that they will do it in stages and once they are ready for the restoration they will come back to the board for approval. 

Mrs. Cotner-Bailey asked how long it would take. 

Mr. Thompson replied a couple of hours. 

2. Mickey Thompson re: Additional street light request in 228 block of Ealy Street

Mr. Thompson stated that there is a pole in front of her house but he will have to go out after hours to make sure the light is working and if it isn’t he will report it to Duke 

TABLED ITEMS:

COMMUNICATIONS - CITY OFFICIALS:
1. Dave Duggins re: Change Order No. 1 for the Cemetery Project
Mr. Duggins stated that this is a change order for the rehab work at Fairview and updates at West Haven, but it is all items that the city has requested. He detailed the items added to the change order that include aluminum fencing at Fairview, mausoleum paving at Fairview, crypt roof vent jacks, iron railings, stone repair and mausoleum furnish, permanently depicted names on blank crypts, mausoleum ceramic floor tile, additional fencing at West Haven, road edge improvement work at West Haven, building roof replacement, gutters, storm doors and painting at West Haven, and replacing a flag pole at West Haven.  He added that the amount of the change order is $88,634.00 and explained that they are actually getting about $115,000.00 worth of work done with the contingency that was built in. He stated that when the work is completed they will do a celebration at both locations and they will keep the board updated on that. He explained that they have received a lot of positive comments on the work that is being done and being respectful of deceased citizens is one of the most important priorities for a community. 
Mr. Nash asked about the time frame. 
Mr. Duggins stated that the date of substantial completion is February 17th 

Mr. Nash stated that at some point there needs to be a conversation about the remaining crypts that are open at the mausoleum and have a sales promotion of some kind to fill them up. 
Mr. Duggins stated that he doesn’t think there are many left and going forward they need to start looking at land because they are almost out of space at both locations.  

Mr. Thompson moved to approve, Mrs. Cotner-Bailey second, motion carries 
2. Dave Duggins re: Michell Timperman Ritz Architects contract for the Alleyway Improvements Project
Mr. Duggins stated that this is an ongoing project that they are excited to roll out. He explained that they notice that people were using the alley from Spring to Main in the evenings because it connects to parking and has access to surrounding businesses but there is no lighting. He stated that they had it paved last year and now they would like to do the Edison style lighting along the top and encompassing murals so not only are they allowing people to use it by lighting it they are encouraging people to use it to see art. He stated that this is a popular thing that is going on all over the country and this contract is for the design and the bidding project. He explained that $75,000.00 was allocated by the city council and will be phased over a period of time. He stated that the contract is for $20,000.00 and recommended approval so that it can be bid out next year. 
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries. 
Mrs. Boofter presented October bank reconciliations and asked that they be entered into the record. 

Mr. Thompson stated that Duke has scheduled work on Mt. Tabor Road between Amy Court and Calls Body Shop and they would like to do the work on Friday between 9:00-1:00 a.m. He explained that they will use AWP for message boards, cones and flaggers but they won’t be closing any lanes. 

Mrs. Cotner-Bailey asked if West Street has been fixed. 

Mr. Thompson stated that the work is finished but they haven’t done the restoration yet. He explained that the paving contractor moved it to next week because of the weather. 
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey asked about the utility cut on Green Valley and Bono and what the ETA is on getting it fixed. 
Mr. Thompson explained that he will have to check with O’Mara. He stated that he talked with Paige about it and locates have been called in, but he hasn’t received a schedule on when the repairs would be finished. 
Wes Christmas stated that nothing has changed since last week. He stated that the signal heads are up and bag and they have called in for electrical service. He explained that he tried to get a hold of Duke this morning but hasn’t heard back so he doesn’t know the schedule of when they will get out there. He stated that as soon as the power is live they will start up the signal. 
APPOINTMENTS: 

BIDS:
CLAIMS:
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Mr. Thompson moved to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes for November 22, 2016, Mr. Cotner-Bailey second motion carries. 
ADJOURN:

There being no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 10:35 a.m.

___________________________               


____________________________

Warren Nash, President
            


Vicki Glotzbach, City Clerk
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